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	Minutes of the meeting of 
14th March 2019
	

	
	 Comrie Community Centre from 7.30pm
	

	1.0
	Attendance
	Action

	
	Community Councillors:
David Robertson (DR)
John Greer (JG)
Allan Moffat (AM)
Gill Brock (GB)


	

	
	PKC Councillors: Cllr Stewart Donaldson
	

	
	Apologies: Cllr: Cllr Roz McCall, Cllr Rhona Brock, Pauline O’Toole, Iain McLellan, Leanne Curran, Tim Lucas

	

	
	Hannah Lucas ( minute Secretary ) (HL)

1 member of the public present

	

	1.0
	Welcome and Introductions 
	

	
	DR opened the meeting and thanked everyone for coming


	

	2.0
	Minutes of Last Meeting
	

	
	Approved minutes of February meeting. 

	

	3.0
	Police Matters
	

	
	On the 21st Feb, 3 men broke into Comrie Croft bike shop and stole the cash register and 6 mountain bikes. They return later in the night and stole a number of bike parts. If anyone has any information the police incident number is CR4618/19.
There was also the theft of the Strowan Woodland Cemetery gates.
	

	4.0
	Matters Arising from Previous Minutes
	

	
	None 
	

	5.0
	Planning
	

	
	No Planning applications that are significant to the community
	

	6.0
	Roads & Transport
	

	
	Work has started on the hump at Monzievard and Cllr Donaldson to attend in next few days to find out what further work is to be done.
There are cones at the hump at Strowan and work has started on the repair.

30mph sign coming into Comrie from Crieff is not working again – there was a repair completed but has not lasted. Will be repaired again.
The pavement steps outside Campbells Bakery are coming away and GB to ask for a repair.

The 30mph sign at the Cemetery has been knocked over and pushed back into place but is not secure – GB to ask PKC for a repair.

There has been a request from PKC for comments on gritting and snow clearing – this is with Sandra to go on the FB page and the Website.


	

	7.0
	Treasurer’s Report
	

	
	All but 2 cheques have been banked by the local groups – GB to find out who runs the Brownies so the cheque can be issued and banked prior to the 31st March.
Waiting for DR to sign the digital banking forms to progress with this.

The local string orchestra kids groups wrote to CC and asked for a donation as they were not included in the local groups donations. It was agreed a donation would be made, to be confirmed at the April meeting and a cheque issued then.

There was a change in the Christmas Lights fund as there were 4 more lights purchased. All now being stored at Cultybraggan. DR to speak to Alan Copeland regarding the lights.
	

	8.0
	Secretary’s Correspondence
	

	
	Flood Update – Craig McQueen met with DR and TL and had very positive discussions regarding the flood defence throughout the village. There were concerns regarding the recent visit from a member of Methven community and the concerns they raised with the installation of the flood defences. It was confirmed that Comrie is a completely different project. PKC are going to provide images of the plans to have displayed in the White Church to allow people to come and view them to provide feedback – drop-in sessions will be announced for April/May.
Individual meetings will be held with individuals over the next 2 months – this will allow people to discuss any concerns.

The flood prevention is still due to complete 2022 – possibly later if there are concerns raised.

It has been confirmed that the invasive species throughout Comrie will be eradicated. Roots will be disposed of by a specialist company in Falkirk. This will be done in the next 12 months prior to any flood works starting.

There is to be additional rock armour installed on the east bank of the Ruchill adjacent to, and northwards of, existing rock armour in advance of flood work.

It was agreed that Methven CC would not be invited to attend the next meeting – although both flood prevention projects are trying to achieve the same outcome, they are considered to be totally different.

Shaky Bridge update – The funding process is in progress and on time. There was a discussion about if there were any extra funds then the path should be upgraded on both sides of the river bank.

There is the new round of funding applications opened – ideas welcome for what could be applied for.
Comrie Clach – Plans have been circulated and all approved. PKC will offer Comrie in Colour opportunites for the creation of new floral displays to be constructed during building work for the flood prevention scheme. TL to contact CinC to see what they would like to do.

Police Scotland Survey – no comments

It was agreed that the CC website would be used for just promoting Comrie organisations and that if an external organisation does want to advertise then they would have to pay a higher fee – needs further discussion.

There were two new notice boards collected by DR and TL. Location to be confirmed – perhaps St Kessocks square when it is redeveloped.

DR discussed the application for free trees at the laggan – it has been confirmed that there are Green Ants present but perhaps could be planted on the other side. No objections to this.
Both grants were approved for the CFA and Thursday Club. PKC confirmed that the funds have been transferred. Cheques will be issued in April for both groups.

Website update

February views – 13,881

FaceBook – 4,085

JG and Sandra have agreed about the 2019/2020 invoicing.

GB to get a gift for Nadin for her help with the website - £100 confirmed.

Cllr Donaldson is going to find out more information about the automated doors for the public toilets.

Update on the recycling bins – these have now been moved to allow easier access, looks much tidier.


	AM/GB


	9.00
	AOCB
	

	
	The De-fib at the White Church was used over the weekend – unfortunately the outcome was not positive, due to no fault of the de fib. This has subsequently meant that it is out of action as there is a shortage of pads for them.

The Steinmuir legacy is looking at funding a de fib for the Bowling Club but it was discussed that one at the Golf Club might be a better location.

After a recent death in the village the family have asked if they need permission from the CCC to present a seat to the village. It was agreed they didn’t but they would be responsible for maintaining it.

Cllr Donaldson had been on a visit to Cultybraggan earlier that day, and was impressed with what the Development Trust is looking to do. He agreed to pursue the issue of getting the path from the village to Cultybraggan, and would investigate matters, including the possibility of core path status. 
There is a proposal being put forward regarding making a large proportion of the village a 20mph zone – more details will be available after the first meeting at PKC, being held 20th March. 

Local Commanders Bulletin (police update) – message posted on Facebook regarding lambing season being underway and dog walkers needing to be in control of their pets at all times. 


	SD

SD

SD

	10.0
	Date of Next Meeting
	

	
	11th April 2019 at 7.30pm
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